
Friday 13  is Wear Yellow for Harold day. This year we are trying out the first 'Wear Yellow for Harold'
a dress up day to fundraise for Life Education Rotorua. Please dress up in yellow or as a giraffe and
bring a gold coin donation, and get amongst the fun!
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Kei te whakatakataka a matou akonga mo nga ahei a tona wa
Preparing our students for the possibilities of tomorrow

Don't forget due Monday 23rd June is a Teacher Only Day.

Term 2 2025Week 6
Kia ora e te whānau,
What a fantastic day we had yesterday at the Cluster Cross Country. We were very fortunate to have
the weather we had! Well done to our competitors who ran and did the school, and themselves,
extremely proud, check out the results in this newsletter.
A massive thank you to all of the parent, Board, PTA and community members who came along to
support the children and to help with marshalling and at the BBQ. A great team effort! 
 

The PTA meeting has been changed to Monday 9  June, same time and place - 7pm in the staffroom
at school. All are welcome to attend, so come along and see what it is all about. Tuesday 10th, the
Lakes DHB Vision and Hearing team will be here to test students our year 7 & 8 students and those
that haven’t had B4 school testing. Opt out forms went home with these students last month, please
ensure these are returned if you DO NOT want your child tested. We will also have Chase and Jonty
heading to Reporoa with the rest of the Childrens Collaborative Conference (CCC) leaders from across
our Cluster to organise the whole day CCC cluster event. This year the theme for the event is “Future
Me”. This will be held on the 14  November at Reporoa College. Friday 13th is our Wear Yellow for
Harold day - so let’s support this fantastic resource and dress up , don’t forget a gold coin donation.

th

th

 
Unfortunately the wild weather had some fun with our green house and deposited it over the fence!
We will have a working bee soon to gather this all back, as well as finish the surrounds of the bark. The
Board has also purchased a shipping container for storage, so we will do some work around the
outside to allow us the get the trailer, BBQ etc inside.

We have our annual sleepover on Wednesday the 18th June, so make sure you have this date on your
calendar. This is part of our celebration for Matariki, we will have a breakfast of pancakes etc and a
kite day on the 19 . Keep an eye out for more information on this next week.th

Important datesImportant datesImportant dates

Office Hours
Monday: 

Tuesday: 

Thursday: 

Friday:     

9.00am - 3.00pm

9.00am - 3.00pm

9.00am -12.30pm 

9.00am - 3.00pm

ABSENTEES: SKOOL LOOP OR 07 3666 814 / BUS CHANGES: 07 3666 814 (LEAVE A MSG)  / DENTAL UNIT: 0800 525 378

07 3666 814

office@lakerere.school.nz

www.lakerere.school.nz

JuneJuneJune
Mon 9
Tue 10
Fri 13
Tue 17
Wed 18
Fri 20
Sat 21
Mon 23
Tue 24
Fri 27

PTA Meeting 7pm
Vision & Hearing testing
Wear Yellow for Harold Day
Board Meeting 7pm
Whole school sleepover
Matariki Statutory Holiday
Amazing Race/Welcome in
LRS Teacher Only Day
BOP Cross Country. PP 26th 
Term 2 Ends

Our school is the hub for Civil Defence. Each Wednesday we have students call in to the Civil Defence
centre in Rotorua. We are wanting to form a small committee with locals to see how we can better
protect our community by updating our civil defence list, equipment, supplies and contacts. 
We still require helpers, if you can lend a hand this please contact us at school.

PTA Amazing Race 2025 and Meet and Greet Night - 21st June
The Amazing Race will be held on the 21st June starting at 1pm from the Domain. This year the theme
will be ’Nature’. $40 for a team. This year will have some good old questions to answer, along with some
activities that you will need to complete at each station. Prize giving will be at 4pm and the Meet and
Greet evening will start at 5pm. Get your entries in by 16  June. Spare copies are available in the office
and on our website, under Publications. 
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Any upcoming students / new entrants? If you have any children due to turn 5 over the next year, or
new families moving into the area, can you please drop in or call to let us know (if you haven’t advised
us already). This will enable us to get an idea for student numbers and planning.

JulyJulyJuly
Mon 14
Wed 16
Wed 23

Term 3 Starts
PTA Meeting 7pm
Board Meeting 7pm

Next‌Next‌ Week‌Week‌

We are excited to share that our application to Toi Moana Bay of Plenty Regional Council’s School
Sustainability and Resilience Fund (SSRF) project has been successful and our project will be funded.
Thank you to all those who voted and also special thanks to Vicki Arnott for submitting the application.

We plan to establish a school and community garden on the school grounds for growing vegetables.

Our aim is to successfully raise vegetables that can be distributed to school families and other

community members. We hope to encourage community members to share their knowledge and

help our students learn how to grow food. We believe that the ability to grow food and share it with

our community is a vital skill for developing resilient people who can withstand changing economic

fortunes and unpredictable changes in climate. We also think that a shared community project will

help establish a sense of community where people care about others and look after one another.

School Sustainability and Resilience Fund 2025

Thanks to
funding
partners:



Tēnā koutou,  Lake Rerewhakaaitu School
whānau.

Mahuri  c lass have had a lovely week,  which
has included structured classroom l i teracy,
numeracy,  and inquiry learning with Whaea
Kyl ie and Mrs Bul lock.  Addit ional ly ,  some
beautiful  Matarik i  artwork pieces were
created using paint as the medium.
Some of our class members represented our
school with great pr ide at the Cluster Cross
Country event on Thursday at The Domain.
We are so proud of their  efforts and
enthusiasm to push themselves beyond their
l imits and str ive to meet or exceed the goals
they had set before our school event a
couple of weeks ago.
Thank you also for your support with our
Onl ine Learning Day last Fr iday.  The ākonga
worked hard with both the hard packs and
the onl ine Seesaw act iv i t ies avai lable .

Ka kite anō
Whaea Kyl ie

MAHURI

Kia Ora Koutou Katoa,

Rakau have had a great week this week!
Yesterday saw them putt ing their  best foot

forward at Cluster Cross-Country.  Thank you
to our class and parent helpers ,  without your
support yesterday the event would not have
been able to take place.  You are rock stars !

This week in writ ing our focus has been on
conjunct ions.  Students have been looking at
what conjunct ions we use to jo in two ideas

together in a sentence.  

In mathematics over the past few weeks we
have been focusing on mult ipl icat ion.  This

week we did another ult imate t imes table test
to see our improvement over the term. 

Have a safe and happy weekend.

Ngā mihi ,
Miss Gow 

RAKAU

Kia ora koutou,

Tupu class has launched into our Better
Start L i teracy Approach (BSLA) lessons.
We are enjoying the new act iv i t ies that
support our learning.  We are gett ing very
good at l istening for the number of
phonemes (sounds) in words and
segmenting and blending sounds in words.  
We l ike making word chains by changing
only one letter to make new words.  Here is
an example:  s i t>s ip>sl ip>slap>slop>lop>l ip .
You might l ike to try some at home. 

Kia pai  tō rā

TUPU

Cluster Cross Country resultsCluster Cross Country results

5 year
olds

Girls 2nd Materia 9th Everlyn-Mae 10th Kaylaarnie

Boys 2nd Soul 3rd Wyatt

6 year
olds

Girls 4th Eleanor 6th Stella-Maree

Boys 4th Taipari 6th Johnny

7 year
olds

Girls 2nd Caoimhe 4th Lucy

Boys 1st Koven 5th Ted 8th Renata

8 year
olds

Girls 4th Evelyn

Boys 3rd Finn 6th Te Ngahere 7th Rocco

9 year
olds

Girls 1st Johannah 3rd Ada

Boys 2nd Taituha 4th Charlie 9th Loki

10
year
olds

Girls

Boys 5th Jonty 6th Ryan

11
years  Boys 3rd Chase

Attendance - Our 2025 Target is: To improve attendance and
engagement to 75% of students attending 90% or higher. 
We are currently sitting at 70% of students at 90% attendance
or above
Last weeks absentees:
Rakau 87% attendance
Mahuri 95.3% attendance
Tupu 92.9% attendance
We have four students with 100% attendance for the year to
date. Excellent effort to those students and whanau for
ensuring your tamariki are attending school each day.

Mahuri!

AttendanceAttendanceAttendance
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contact: 
pta@lakerere.school.nz


